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KIWANIS BULLETIN
Sept. 9, 1980

The program for the meeting of Sept. 9 will be a surprise. Dick Saxton
is on vacation and has not revealed what he has planned for "Admission
Day". However we do know it will be up to the high standard of the
many fine programs we have had this year.

Last Tuesday's program theme was '"Back to School", and Supt. Bob
Malone chaircd the program which included a talk on the Sonoma County
Regional Occupational Program by Bud Cavallini, Head of the program for
Sonoma County. Bud pointed out that Healdsburg was one of the first
school districts to move into the area of vocational training in the
early 70's. We now have preparation for 13 different occupations and
over 400 students participating in the Healdsburg area R.0.P. programs.

Supt. Malone also indicated that the school district has been
making a concerted effort to improve the basic skills of its students,
and that the last State test results placed Healdsburg students in the
top 10% of the State.

Bill Caldwell, principal of Healdsburg High School, reported on
his month long tour of 22 states. He indicated that the trip gave him
an excellent feeling regarding the heritage and soundness of cur
country. After visiting Carter's and Eisenhower's birth places, he
thought that we might possibly have a presidential candidate from
Healdsburg in the future.

GUESTS: Several guests were present for our meeting;

aa Larry Machi--new vice principal at Healdsburg High
Frank Anderson-Dean of Students, Healdsburg High
John Ramsey-Teacher of Ag. Mechanics, Sonoma Co. R.O.P.
Don McElroy-Healdsburg Armory, guest of Bob Young.
Geo. Dunlap-a resident of Riverview, guest of Lew Sbrana

BIRTHDAYS: Two lucky members celebrated birthdays and received
the traditional greetings for a mere $5.00. Many happy returns to
George Coppinger and Bob Durler.

ANNOUNCEMENTS: »

Auction: Glen Davis, speaking for Dick Saxton stated that there
would be a meeting of the Auction Committeee Heads at the B. Of A.
builTding at 8%00" a.m. on Monday,“Sépt. 8. He also stated that they— =
could use some antique pieces for the auction. Cal Brigham requested
that members not wait until the last minute to turn in articles for the
auction as they would have to be priced and catalogued. The warehouse
is open from 1-3 p.m. daily to receive articles. These donations are
all tax deductible. s,

DATE CHANGE: Pres. Bob Young stated that the date for the instal-
lation of the new Lt. Governor has been changed to October 25, at
Konocti.

INSTALLATION DINNER: Bruno Rodella announced that the installation
dinner for our own officers will be held at Los Robles Lodge on Tuesday,
Sept. 30. The regular Tuesday meeting will not be held on that date
in order that everyone can attend the evening affair, Bruno also
stated that the ladies are invited to attend on this gala occasion.

. The price is $10. for members, and $12. for senior members and guests.

HEALDSBURG CLUB TOP3: Pres. Young stated that the Healdsburg
Kiwanis Club was again the top club in Division 32

.~ Ralph Kauer, Editor
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KIWANIS BULLETIN
Sept. 16, 1980

At our meeting on September 16, we will be honoring Walter Wright

for his many years of service as a member of Kiwanis. Earl Osborn
will be chairman of the day, and will make a presentation to Walt in
recognition of his 36 years of service as a Kiwanian.

Dick Saxton was chairman of our program last Tuesday, and he
introduced J. Barrie Graham, executive director of the United Way of
Sonoma and Mendocino counties. Barrie gave an overview of the United
Way organization, how they allot funds, and how it is functioning
in Sonoma County. He praised the many volunteers who serve on the
Board of Directors (some who are members of the Healdsburg Kiwanis
Club) for their fine work. The use of volunteers has enabled the
United Way to keep its administrative costs at 12 %. Barrie also
emphasized that the money contributed in Sonoma County is expended
in our county. ;

Guests: Darren Barnes -- Healdsburg Key Club
Craig Egan -- Healdsburg Key Club
Jim Johnson -~ Guest of Art McCaffrey
Perry Downing -- Guest of Gary Solem
Don McElroy -~ Guest of Bob Yeoung

Birthday: Vern Branch was the sole honoree of the traditional birth-
day singing. Many Happy Returns, Vern.

Announcements: Jack Brandt reported on the successful "Skunk Train"®
trip. 41 members and guests participated. He also mentioned the
possibility of a group attending the 4%8'er vs Tampa Bay football
game an Octobexr 26, Cost dbout $§22. 00

Fran Branern reported on the Bowling Team and the need to limit
us to two teams in the League which started on Sept. 2. He stated
that there is a possibility of a third team playing at the Holiday
Bowl on Mondays at 6:30 p.m. If interested, call Fran.

. President Bob Young read a thank you note ffgmﬁwarge Reynolds
for the gitt in memory of Frank Revnolds. :

Auction: Several members spoke on the Auction and the need for
total cooperation of the members if it is-to be successful. Bill
Fleager posted a list of the items they would like for the auction
and indicated that if you did not have any collectibles, money
would do nicely. Woodley Frampton pointed out that there were only
three weeks to go, so bring in your articles as soon as possible.
He indicated that there is still a need for "big ticket" items.
Edgar Deas stated that the members might check with business

people for any items they no longer use. He also stated that we
would accept items on consignment. Glen Davis urged that we all save
some time to work on this project. :

. :Li:/Ralph Kaue»r o
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The Kiwanis Club of healdsburg

KIWANIS BULLETIN
Sept. 23, 1980

Are you interested in how the City of Healdsburg handles your money?
If so, be sure to attend the next meeting on Sept. 23, when Kurt Hahn
will give us the real facts about City finances.

Last week's meeting was a real tribute to Walter Wright in appreciation
of his years of service as a Kiwanian. 68 members and guests were
present for the festivities. Thanks to Jo Osborn, the hall was decor-
ated with cartoons of Walt's activities and a decorated bicycle.

In addition, Terry Stringfellow baked a special cake showing Walt with
a straw hat on his bicycle. Earl Osborn chaired the meeting and open-
ed the program by introducing Heather and Valerie Hayes who entertained
us with some vocal selections. Earl then reviewed Walt's activities
and leadership-over the years. He pointed out the qualities necessary
for leadership, and indicated that Walt had all of these. Bob Young
presented Walt with a plaque, wallet card, and a gold name badge all
indicating life membership status. Walt thanked everyone and expressed
appreciation for the cooperation he had received, particularly from

his wife, Jo. Walt received a standing ovation from the membership

in appreciation of his fine work over the years.

Several guests were present for the occasion: Cala Curtis, Don McElroy,
Hal Threewit, Ernie Frandsen, Cleone Tilly, Jo Osborn, Diane Rodella,
and Gertie Young. Two Key Clubbers, Mike Hanlon and Jeff Bodwin were
also in attendance.

Birthday greetings were sung to Burnett Bidwell.

Correspondence: Bob Young read a letter from the Lakeport Club announ-
cing a golf tournament preceeding the installation of District Officers
at Konocti on Oct. 25. If you are interested, send in your reservations
by Sept. 2Z5.

Fran Branern read a letter from the Healdsburg Rotary Club, challenging
us to a "slow pitch" softball game on Oct. 18, at 2:30 P.M. at Healds-
" burg High School. Losers to pay for the refreshments after the game.
The members expressed a willingness to accept the challenge. If
interested, sign up at the next meeting.

Announcements: Bruno Rodella requested a good turnout for the Install-
ation Dinner for our officers at Los Robles Lodge, Tuesday, Sept. 30.
If you are going, you must have your money in by the next meeting.

Woodly Frampton indicated that 25 items were delivered last week for the
auction. He emphasized that the sale is on Oct. 11, and that nothing
would be sold prior to that time.

Ralph Kauer
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